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INCREASE IN DRAIN ASSESSMENT  
AND EXPENDITURE LIMITS 
 
House Bill 5060 as introduced 
Sponsor:  Rep. Alex Garza 
Committee:  Local Government and Municipal Finance  
Complete to 5-27-20 
 
SUMMARY:  

 
House Bill 5060 would amend section 196 in Chapter 8 of the Drain Code of 1956, which deals 
with maintenance and improvements to both county drains and intercounty drains generally. 
 
Section 196 of the Drain Code currently requires “surplus construction funds” (i.e., funds 
remaining after completion of construction of a drain or funds remaining after completion of 
work performed under a petition for drain maintenance or improvements) to be deposited in the 
drain fund of a drainage district. Current law also requires that funds deposited in the drain fund 
of the drainage district be expended for “inspection, repair, and maintenance of the drain.”   
 
Section 196 of the Drain Code allows the drain commissioner (for county drains) or drainage 
board (for intercounty drains) to expend up to $5,000 per mile per year for drain 
maintenance. This limitation relates to direct costs of drain maintenance and excludes potential 
additional costs of engineering and inspection and certain administrative costs. Current law also 
authorizes the drain commissioner (for  a county drain) or drainage board (for an intercounty 
drain) to “pre-assess” a drainage district any time the drain fund of a drainage district contains 
less than $5,000 per mile or fraction of a mile of a drain. The allowable pre-assessment is 
currently limited to $2,500 per mile or fraction of a mile in any one year. 
 
House Bill 5060 would amend section 196 to increase the amount a drain commissioner or drain 
board could expend on drain maintenance and repair, without petition, from $5,000 per mile per 
year to $10,000 per mile per year. The bill would also increase the amount a drain commissioner 
or drainage board could pre-assess from $2,500 per mile per year to $5,000 per mile per year. 
 
MCL 280.196 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 

The bill could increase revenue assessed and collected by county drain commissioners and 
county drainage boards, which are local units of government. The additional revenue would 
allow for more frequent and comprehensive maintenance of specific county and intercounty 
drains; the nature and extent of maintenance work needed as determined by the drain 
commissioner for county drains and by the drainage board for intercounty drains. To the extent 
that the bill increases maintenance and repair of intercounty drains, the bill could increase the 
workload of the Michigan Department of Agriculture and Rural Development (MDARD). Under 
the Drain Code, MDARD has administrative responsibility over intercounty drains. 
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■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their 
deliberations, and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 

https://nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.legislature.mi.gov%2F(S(ekhktxlzgi5bml5kwo21ezan))%2Fmileg.aspx%3Fpage%3Dgetobject%26objectname%3Dmcl-280-196%26query%3Don%26highlight%3Dfund%233&data=02%7C01%7CJMcInerney%40house.mi.gov%7C7ca9c20e699247472e8708d8027a6bf2%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C637262072104651288&sdata=5Ppij5fd%2Bz0wWuDoD7ItEXOr2o7XFQNEZHac0C4ZJ4I%3D&reserved=0

